fﬂf St Francis of Assisi School

St Franeis of Assisi School

sletter Term

Important Dates

Term 3 Reception
Transition Programme
begins

Wednesday 8 May 2024

Class Liturgy 1/2TC

9am
Friday 17 May 2024

From the Principal

Dear Parents,

Mothers Day Stall and

Morning Tea
Friday 10 May 2024

Year 5 and 6 Lacrosse

Carnival
Wednesday 22 May 2024

Issue Date 7 May 2024

2 Week 17.5

Assembly led by 5M -

2.15pm
Monday 13 May 2024

Community Prayer 1/2V
8.55am
Friday 24 May 2024

Induction Session 6pm -
please book online.
https://sobs.com.au/pt3/f
schoolid=921

Wednesday 15 May 2024

Term 2 is upon us, and you'll see us right back into the swing of it in classrooms. As my previous newsletter indicated | am in the classrooms far more this term,

trying to engage in the teaching and learning process as much as possible. As a teacher it's my passion and it's been great to see the level of engagement in

the classroom as we begin the term.

Catholic Education Week

Next week we celebrate Catholic Education Week which is a great opportunity for us to launch some initiatives and celebrate what a beautiful community we

have here at Newton.
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I will be announcing some exciting community partnerships and initiatives we have been working on behind the scenes here over the past term next week. Stay
tuned.

You'll also see some various activities involving the children and the wider community through our social media next week so please feel free to engage, and
chat to the children about the various Catholic Education Week activities.

Explicit Teaching — What is it and why is it in the news?

You may have seen through the Advertiser and various other media outlets, articles over the past two weeks around behaviour management and ‘discipline’
being explicitly taught in schools. The media articles were deliberately inflammatory and alluded to school’s ‘bringing back’ explicit models of teaching around
behaviour. They were written to create likes, comments — anything to get clicks and purchases. That’'s how the media works.

The articles centred around a teaching method you have heard already through previous newsletter articles — Explicit Teaching. When you hear the term
Explicit teaching, it's a complicated term that refers to a specific teaching style. It generally alludes to a teacher instructing in a way that provides clear
expectations to the students about what is expected of them. This is achieved through a teacher modelling expectations or learning objectives, allowing
students many opportunities to practise and then slowly allowing the student to achieve the required learning or behaviour independently.

Often this is used in the teaching of English and Mathematics. Take writing as an example. A method of explicit teaching may look like a teacher modelling a
sentence or a paragraph on the board, allowing students to practice that paragraph in small groups of with a teacher, and then moving to independently
complete the work.

When we are using an explicit model to practise behaviour expectations it might look like — a teacher modelling how to walk between classes, watching and
guiding students as they practise and then expecting this to occur each time their class walks through the school.

This is what the media articles were referring to — but where they got it wrong is that we are not reverting to an old model — we are refining a model that's
existed all the way through Australia’s educational history. We can’t expect students to know routines and expectations unless we teach it to them — explicitly
with clear direction and modelling. We have various routines to ensure children in listen in class, are kind to one another and are respectful to their teachers —
all of which are explicitly taught to our students.

Later this term staff will receive further training in this model of teaching, and as always, | will try to educate and inform our families of this training as we move
forward through this.

It's not secret teacher business.
Kiss and Drop

Just a reminder that we try to open the gates in the afternoon around the 2:45pm mark to ensure the flow of traffic into the kiss and drop space flows. It's an
efficient process and if I'm going to be honest — it's an absolute luxury for families.

Many of our Catholic partners in this area have their Kiss and Drop Zones on main roads or tight back streets, where the traffic banks up and the line-up can
take between 15 minutes and half an hour at peak times. It's done with flowing traffic, impatient parents and done extremely close to busy roads.

Ours is managed by our staff, is done in the safety of our school grounds and at the absolute worst families are in line for 5 minutes. It's a wonderfully efficient
system.

If we haven’t opened the gate by 2:45pm there may be another issue we are working with, or we might have a sport lesson on the courts, or a young person
who has left the classroom and we want to keep the gate shut for the time being. Sometimes it needs to wait until 3pm, but the flow on effect to families may
only be 2-3 minutes difference.

Please be patient.
God Bless,

Scott

APRIM News

Next week we celebrate Catholic Education Week in South Australia. Our Year 6 students will be visiting the Mary Mackillop Museum to learn about our
Josephite roots here at St Francis of Assisi. Did you know that the Josephite sisters begun our school in 1965? Catholic Education Week is a time to reflect on
our history and successes as a Catholic School. Keep an eye on our socials to see what our students love about our Catholic School.

In Catholic Education Week we will launch our Vinnies Winter Appeal. More information will come out about how you can support this. Our local Vinnies team
have requested pantry items to support those in need in our local community. Mini-Vinnies will hold a fundraiser later in the term to support the Winter Appeal.
You will see large blue Vinnies bins around the school which are for donation items such as clothing, blankets, toys and household items.

This Friday we will celebrate Mother’s Day with our community. Please join us Friday morning for Community Prayer in the MPF led by 3/4Z. This will be
followed by morning tea and the children will be visiting the Mother’s Day stall furing the day. A huge thankyou to our wonderful P & F for organising the gifts
and running the stall on Friday.

| am sharing with you our Catholic Education Week prayer which | invite you to pray with your families.

Raising Hearts and Minds Prayer
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Loving God,

Guide us to know life in its fullness, to raise our hearts and minds to know God'’s love.
Raise our hearts and minds to be inspired by Jesus, the Catholic faith and tradition.
Raise our hearts to be loving, compassionate and respectful.

Raise our minds to be inquisitive, capable and seek truth.

May we be aware of listening to the stirring of our hearts to prompt action.

Guide us to respond to the needs of others and all of God’s creation.

In all our thoughts, words and actions, help us raise our hearts and minds
in creating the world you desire.

Loving God hear our prayer,

Amen

Wishing all Mothers, Grandmothers and special women in our lives a blessed Mother’s Day this weekend.

Prayer for Mother's Day

God of blessing, God of life,

We thank you for the gift of our mothers,

And all those who are like mothers to us.

We place them in your loving care

And trust that you will give them all that they need for life.
Amen.

Melissa Canil
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Mothers Day

TO ALL OUR WONDERFUL
MUMS.
ENJOY YOUR SPECIAL DAY

Uniform Shop

Please see below for opening days and times for the Campbelltown Uniform Shop. Please remember to make a booking when you need a fitting for your
child

To shop online: https://www.belgraviaapparelschools.com/collections/st-francis-of-assisi-school

To make an APPOINTMENT - ook a fitiing

OPENING HOURS

Monday: 8:00am — 12:00pm
Tuesday: 1:00pm - 5:30pm
Wednesday: 8:00am -12:00pm
Thursday: 1:00pm - 5:30pm

Friday: CLOSED

Saturday: 9:00am - 12:00pm
Sundays & Public Holidays: Closed

Library News

Dear Parents/Caregivers,
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https://www.belgraviaapparelschools.com/collections/st-francis-of-assisi-school
https://www.belgraviaapparelschools.com/collections/st-francis-of-assisi-school
https://calendly.com/bacampbelltown/student-uniform-fitting-campbelltown?month=2024-05
https://calendly.com/bacampbelltown/student-uniform-fitting-campbelltown?month=2024-04
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcalendly.com%2Fbacampbelltown%2Fstudent-uniform-fitting-campbelltown&data=05%7C02%7Caabdilla%40sfoa.catholic.edu.au%7Ce6d97ea8cff34b9c96d808dc535af15b%7C67a2247e033e41f6bd8998e1913ca1dc%7C0%7C0%7C638476897282792789%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=JOYWl%2B084A4kguU0APtcxDtd7ao51oEvSmYXx1Lor4g%3D&reserved=0

Welcome back to Term 2! Could you please encourage and assist your child/children to find and return their long-standing overdue library books. Currently
there are over 151 overdue books in our school library from Term 1. Recently | have sent out emails to parents whose children have long standing overdue
books. These need to please be returned or replaced by Friday 10th May (end of week 2) to avoid an account of $15.00 per book being sent home via our

school finance officer.

Thank you for your continued support.

Debbie Harrip

Instrumental Music Programme
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ST FRANCIS OF ASSISI SCHOOL

INSTRUMENTAL
MUSIC PROGRAMME

Is you child interested in learning
a musical instrument?

We have tutors coming to the
school who teach Piano, Guitar,
Drums, Violin, Flute, Clarinet
and Voice.

PLEASE COMPLETE THE ATTACHED
EXPRESSION OF INTEREST AND RETURN TO
THE SCHOOL OFFICE. IT WILL BE PASSED
ONTO THE MUSIC TUTORS


https://www.sfoa.catholic.edu.au/__files/d/22217/Music_Program_expression_of_interest.pdf

@(rl ‘ , masterpass

Q. Can | copy this week's orders to next week?

A. You can save time by copying food orders from the current week to
the next week within the calendar view. This is a handy way to save
time and quickly re-order your child’s favourite lunch orders.

1. Open Qkr! and tap on your canteen menu.

2. Tap ‘Repeat Order’ For the next week, and tap ‘Yes’ to confirm you want
to copy the orders for the current week to the next week.

3. Once you have copied the current week’s orders to your cart for the
next week, you can amend the next week’s orders by tapping on a date
and adding other items, or by tapping ‘Checkout’ and selecting items to
amend or delete. This allows you the flexibility to amend your copied
orders for a specific day or for a specific child.

Checkout

QKR tips - Can | copy this weeks orders to next week?

TIP OF THE WEEK

wow | TuE | wep | THU | Fl
6 s o

Safety in the Carparks

The church car park is NOT a drop off zone for children. Children must be supervised by an adult at all times in this area.

If you are choosing to park in the Church car park it is important to follow the arrows indicating the correct direction. Please park between the authorised park

lines and walk children to and from your car. Please DO NOT just drop them off here.

The only supervised school Kiss & Drop, is the basketball courts (off Graves St) and is available each morning from 8:30am to 8:55am and from 3:00pm to

3:20pm. It is always supervised by a staff member during these times.

If you wish to park your car, limited car parking is available in the staff car park. Priority parking is on the basketball courts for up to 10 minutes and there is

ample street parking.

Use of car parking outside school boundaries, including the church car park remains your responsibility and you are legally expected to use the same caution

that you would in any public car park, e.g. managing hazards including ACTIVELY supervising any children in your care.

TRAFFIC FLOW AND PARKING AROUND
St. Francis of Assisi School Newton

PLAYING BY THE RU

\' AREAFOR PEDESTRIAN |
ACCESS ONLY, NOT TO €
) UsED FoR SCHOOL PARKING.
AT THE BEGINNING AND.
END OF SCHOOL.

7/

‘i, @,
“

B SAFE ROAD CROSSINGS
ACCESS TO SCHOO

St Francis of Assisi School Calender

Please find attached the St Francis of Assisi School calender for Term 1 2024

NO RIGHT HAND TURN

| siorEr 10 enTry GATE T

STREET
C

TAFF N THE MORNING sfﬂx‘
AR PARK FOR STACL S ARE FOR VISITORS. [

1 A — - RR————" 1 /.

MORNING & AFTERNOON
DROP-OFF / PICK-UP ZONE GUIDELINES

. DRIVE TO THE FRONT OF THE KISS & DROP

CHOOSE THE SHORTEST PATHWAY TO EXIT AS
" LONG AS IT IS CLEAR AND SAFE.

PARKING BAYS FOR PRIORITY USE
. LE. PRAMS, VERY YOUNG CHLDREN & ELDERLY ONLY.
10 MNUTES LT

. EXIT, LEFT AND RIGHT TURN.

ENTRY ONTO PROPERTY IS LEFT TURN ONLY
. (SEE NO RIGHT HAND TURN SIGN NEXT TO ENTRY GATE)
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‘ /4 DISABILITY PARKING ONLY
NOKISS & DROP {
PRIORITY PARKING ~ PRAMS / ELDERLY

| 0 oRvE THROUGH N0 PARKING
SAFE CROSSING

b 99 STAFF PARKING FOR MORNING ONLY
WALKWAY
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https://www.sfoa.catholic.edu.au/__files/d/22542/Parent_Calendar_Term_2_2024.pdf

Community Notices

HELSTO s RUGBY 'WE INVITE ALL PROSPECTIVE FAMILIES AND INTERESTED COMMUNITY MEMBERS TO THE
AT NE UNION SA
E_-Z scour GrouP ,.,, NORWOOD INTERNATIONAL HIGH SCHOOL
Come and T*a SW“*'“@ I(ansmglnn Gardens Reserve ‘ I
,_——\iliN Ddﬂ A game for girts and boys of all shapes and sizes! I O U R

S New and returning Players weicome
When and Where

Bl saturday th February 2025

Vo o e gl 5:00PM - 7:00PM, WEDNESDAY 26 MARCH 2025

‘ames run Saturday mornings, March to August

10.00am 10 4:00pm

505 THE PARADE, MAGILL 5072

k4
| ™
\)RNSl@; b ok s o
6 e Gl i 4 This is an opportunity to enjoy @ self-paced scheol tour and to:
ﬂ? R g code’, + meet our Principal, staff and students
Vi T o J 3 3 « learn more about our world class learning experiences and
_ L 2klw] = view our stunning facilities that promote innovation and personalisation.

Athelstone Scout Hall

W\H[S Dn
B8aLunen 8 sonorn g andackvp
FeritChatn

FUTURE DATES
TERM 2

PUPIL FREE DAY- Friday 7th June - OSHC available

PUBLIC HOLIDAY - Kings Birthday - Monday 10th June 2024

VOLUNTEER INDUCTION - 9am Tuesday 18th June 2024 - book online -https://sobs.com.au/pt3/parent.php?schoolid=921
TERM 3

PUPIL FREE DAY- Monday 22nd July and 27th September - OSHC available

TERM 4

PUPIL FREE DAY Friday 14th December - OSHC available

Is your child due to start school?
N

St Francis '/ Assisi
CATHOLIC COMMUNITY

202 SCHOOL
ENROLMEN

Enrol your child now, we are opening
new student admissions for the 2024

school year.
Reception to Year 6 places available.

f 4 Visit Our Website
J www.sfoa.catholic.edu.au

SFOA Merchandise
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J /A
N St Francis of
Assisi School

UMBRELLAS

Umbrellas are navy with a
silver lining and white school

logo.

Purchase through the
QKR! App under
Merchandising.
Available for collection
Term 3.

SFOA Umbrellas are now available on the QKR! app. Get your orders in quick - limited stock available!
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OSHC

YMCA

OSHC

to enrol online!

Available before / after school hours with Vacation Care during school holidays.

The Southern Cross Newsletter

The Southern Cross

Part of your Catholic family since 1867 wn’ﬁﬁ

- March

Uniform Shop

By Appointment Only:
10 Newton Road, Campbelltown
Phone: 8336 2602

Parish Bulletin

Latest Parish bulletin

Catholic Schools Magazine
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https://www.sa.ymca.org.au/what-we-do/oshc/st-francis-of-assisi
https://thesoutherncross.org.au/
https://thesoutherncross.org.au/
https://www.belgraviaapparelschools.com/collections/st-francis-of-assisi-school
https://calendly.com/bacampbelltown/student-uniform-fitting-campbelltown?month=2023-08
https://stfrancisnewtonparish.com/weekly-bulletins/

« 2023 /24 EIGHTH EDITION -«

SOUTH AUSTRALIAN
CATHOLIC SCHOOLS

PICTURE OF PUP-ULAR CARE AND
INCLUSION STUDEN COMPASSION
Coming together at multicultural school Wel Ibein _;_ offers a sup i Brin;’mgjuy to older community

L

ENSUR
EXCELLENCE"

DATA DRIVING EDUCATIONAL SUCCES:!

- i o

YOUR COMPLETE SCHOOL DIRECTORY: ALL CATHOLICSCHOOLS LISTED

11/ 11


https://online.flippingbook.com/view/953004473/
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